8 February 2011
Mr Greg Dunbar
District Facilities Branch/Division of District Support

Department of Education
Capital Plaza Tower
500 Mero Street 
Frankfort KY 40601
Reference: 
Thomas Nelson High School, Phase 1, Nelson County Schools



BG 08-198



Remedial Work at Bar Joist Installation: Waiver Request
Dear Mr Dunbar:

The Nelson County Schools board requests that the Kentucky Department of Education consider approval of a waiver of regulation for the above-listed project:

- Partial/limited waiver of 702 KAR 4:170, Part 3, Paragraph a, “Roof framing shall slope a minimum of ¼” per foot for positive drainage; tapered insulation is not acceptable as the only means of positive slope.”

This project is currently under construction. 

It has been discovered by the Construction Manager that a section of the roof framing in Phase 1, an area of approximately 5,332 sf north of the Gymnasium, was installed at the incorrect slope. While the Construction Documents provide the correct direction, the bar joists were delivered to the field and installed with seats of insufficient heights to achieve ¼” per foot.  Before this was discovered, the steel deck was installed, conduit and piping by other contractors was installed, and parapet construction was begun.  The slope as installed is .18” per foot instead of .25”.  

Because so much subsequent work is already in place, it is the recommendation of the Architect and the Construction Manager that all of this work be allowed to remain. While the responsible contractor would bear the cost of the disassembly and reconstruction, the design team feels that this is not only unnecessary additional work but that ‘repaired’ construction is unlikely to be as satisfactory as the in-place condition.  

In order to achieve the required ¼” per foot slope, it is proposed that tapered insulation be installed on the top of the steel deck in order to increase the slope as required.  The contractors responsible for the incorrect installation will be responsible for this modification and the Owner will not see any increase in cost.    
We hope that this solution is determined to be acceptable.  Please contact Steven Ward at Studio Kremer Architects if you have any questions or require further information.  Steven can be reached at 502.499.1100 x 217.  

We appreciate your consideration of this request.  

Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions. 
Respectfully,

Anthony Orr
Superintendent, Nelson County Schools 
cc: 
Gary Leist


Michael Salsman


Chuck Thompson 

